


shareholders. The Board can, and does, maintain strong governance whilst
delegating designated responsibility for input and implementation to
management.

The Directors of Orica believe that the ‘two-strike’ test and ‘spill meetings'’
provisions contained within the draft legislation require significant rework. The
current proposal elevates executive remuneration above other matters such as
operational and financial performance, which do not have to face a similar non-
binding vote, and which would, from a shareholder's perspective, provide a more
appropriate ‘trigger’ for a Board spill. This is illogical and as Orica’s submission
states, this issue could be handled perfectly well with enhanced disclosure
requirements.

The requirement for Key Management Personnel to be prohibited from exercising
their voting rights in relation to a ‘spill resolution’ excludes a shareholder from
what is after all his/her proprietary right. This proposal should be reconsidered.

Orica does not agree with the draft proposal on the ‘declaring of no-vacancy’ nor
that regarding the ‘requirements for explanatory notes’. The Orica Board puts
considerable planning, time and effort into the director selection process to
ensure a candidate has the requisite skill set to augment the current directors
and the shareholders they represent. Limiting the Board’s power to determine
the appropriate Board size; and its ability to give preference to a candidate who
has been through a rigorous selection and vetting process, is not in line with
corporate convention, nor in the interest of all shareholders.

Boards must be seen to present a unified front. It may be seen as divisive to
expect explanatory statements to accompany any Board limit resolution, and set
out the recommendation (and the reasons) of each individual director. Amending
this proposal to require a general statement of the reasons that the Board is
proposing the resolution is a better way to progress this point.

Orica directors will monitor the progress of the draft legislation regarding
improving accountability on director and executive remuneration with keen
interest.

We ask that the views expressed in this letter alongside Mr Liebelt's submission
be considered carefully in those further deliberations.

Yours sincerely

Russell Caplan
Chairman
Orica Human Resources & Compensation Committee



